
GALE LIBRARY

[image: image1.png]



Established
 1892



                                                                                                    

16 South Main Street

Newton New Hampshire 03858

(603) 382-4691

DATE: Wednesday July 11, 2018
TIME: 10:00 a.m.
LOCATION: Gale Library, 16 S Main Street

MEETING MINUTES

I. Call to Order: 10:00 a.m.

II. In Attendance: Lynne Camp, Chair; Kathy Meserve, Treasurer; Anne Banks, Secretary; Terry Caswell, Director;  Jeanne Maggio, Alternate.

III. Minutes from the Previous Meeting (June 13, 2018): Lynne moved to accept the minutes, Jeanne seconded the motion which passed unanimously.
IV. Correspondence and Communications: We all received the NHLTA Newsletter. Terry received an inquiry from Nancy Wrigley about updating current information on staff and trustee drivers’ licenses for insurance and mileage reimbursement purposes. She will send the information to Nancy. Terry also received notice from the Newton Post Office that she needed to present an ID to renew the library’s post office box. Kathy has already paid for the box.
V. Library Director’s Report: Kathy moved to accept the Director’s report as written. Anne seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
VI. Treasurer’s Report: Lynne moved to accept the Treasurer’s report as written. Anne seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Unfinished Business:
VII. Facilities Maintenance: Anne moved to enter nonpublic session at 10:12 a.m. Kathy seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. We returned to public session at 10:33 a.m.
VIII. Alternate Trustee Position Review: Lynne will go through our list of names. She will call one or two of them to see who might be available to join us at our August or September meeting.
IX. Staffing update: Terry has received the CORI report for Alice. Terry plans to start training her on July 16.  On another matter, there was some confusion about whether a particular member of the staff was eligible to take PTO this month.  PTO time was mistakenly calculated, and as a result payment was received by the staff person. The bookkeeper was contacted to discuss this matter. 
New Business:
X. Facilities Maintenance: A problem with flea infestation was discovered 2 weeks ago. Terry called the exterminator who dealt with the problem, but she did need to close the library that day in order to have the exterminator there. His instructions were to do follow up vacuuming every few days so as to get rid of the dead fleas and eggs. Terry contacted Nancy Wrigley to request that Tony be made available to the library to do the vacuuming. Nancy has agreed. The exterminator returned to give us a second treatment this week. We will need Tony here again to do additional vacuuming. Terry has also forwarded quotes to Nancy about a few additional maintenance tasks such as painting the metal railing out front and the flagpole. Tony will do the railing and the recycling box but not the flagpole. Terry has noted several other areas that need attention, such as step repairs and the bathroom floor.  She will take those up at tonight’s Joint Safety and Loss Committee meeting.
XI. Right to Know Update re: Minutes: According to the recent workshop held by the town on Right to Know by Margaret Byrnes and to the recent update in the NHLTA newsletter, there is no need to post the draft copy of the minutes; the draft only has to be made available within 5 business days after the meeting. The approved minutes will continue to be posted on the town website and hard copies provided to Town Hall and to the library’s permanent record book.  Terry will also post a copy on the library bulletin board. For nonpublic minutes, it is required that we use the ‘Nonpublic Session Minutes’ worksheet, found on the NHLTA website. We agreed it would be up to the person taking the minutes whether to put the information on the worksheet electronically or hand written. Additional points made were that both the person making and the person seconding a motion must be disclosed, as well as the vote. 
XII. Harassment Policy Review: This topic was tabled for a future meeting. Meanwhile we will follow the town’s Harassment Policy.

XIII. Library Assistant Job Descriptions: The Board is reviewing the library assistant 1, 2 and 3 job descriptions. To this end, we are looking at job descriptions from other libraries as well and considering several options. We will continue our discussions at next month's meeting.
XIV. Acceptance of Donations:  Lynne moved we accept from patrons - $3.60 and books; Lindt Chocolate (SRP prizes); Ravensburger puzzles and games (SRP prizes); Chris’ Pizza Box (SRP prizes). Kathy seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
XV. Friends’ News: The Friends held a luncheon this week at Bessie’s Lunch. They will have 2 bake sales this fall during the town elections in September and November.
XVI. Monthly Invoices Review and Signage: Invoices were reviewed and signed at this meeting.
XVII. Next Trustee Meeting: Wednesday, August 8, 2018, 10:00 a.m. 
XVIII. Adjournment: 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,  

Anne D. Banks, Secretary
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